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PASSION PLAY 2019 UPDATE  
     The Choir for the 2019 Passion Play has kicked off, and rehearsals 
will continue on Wednesday nights at 7:15 p.m. during the first part of 
the regular choir rehearsal time through November 14, and will resume 
in 2019 on January 2. We need SINGERS!  Please come and support this 
special time of music ministry here at College Street!  The 2019 Passion 

Play dates are Friday-Sunday, April 5-7.  Thanks! 

 
 
 
 
 

CPR & INITIAL FIRST AID TRAINING 

   Shawn McDine, a paramedic for the Greenville Health System will 
be leading a four hour course on Saturday, October 29, 8:00 am until 
noon.  
   Security Team members, Deacons and other interested individuals 
are invited to attend. There will be a sign up sheet on the board in the 
educational building. 
   The purpose of the course is to demonstrate CPR and how to admin-
ister initial first aid until EMS or other certified personnel arrive on the 
scene. We encourage you to attend. This is part of our continued securi-

ty protocol efforts to better serve our church.   



Music Ministry Notes 
- Ray Conway, Minister of Worship 

September 23, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Mike Bonham   

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Michael Oakley, Sr. (Orch) 
       

September 30, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor  (WT) 
 

October 7, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor (ORCH/PT) 
  

October 14, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Mary Wright 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Joe Rukat (WT) 
 

October 21, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  - Jeremy Tichenor (ORCH) 
 

October 28, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
  10:15 a.m.  -  Randy McManamay 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Michael Oakley, Sr. (WT)  
 

November 4, 2018 
 

VIDEO POWER POINT 
10:15 a.m.  -  Tracy Tichenor 

 
SOUND SYSTEM 

10:15 a.m.  -  Jeremy Tichenor (ORCH) 

MEDIA MINISTRY TEAM SCHEDULE MUSIC MINISTRY OPPORTUNITIES 

1. Sunday, September 23 -  

8:30 AM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

10:10 AM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

3:30 PM  -  CSBC Handbells rehearse 

2.  Wednesday, September 26 - 

  7:15 PM  -  Passion Play/Adult Choir rehearsals  

  8:45 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal        

3.  Sunday, September 30  - 

       8:30 AM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal 

   10:10 AM   -  Adult Choir rehearsal  

       3:30 PM   -   CSBC Handbells rehearse 

4. Wednesday, October 3  -   

      5:15 PM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

      7:15 PM  -  Passion Play/Adult Choir rehearsals 

         8:45 PM  -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

5.  Sunday, October 7  -   

     8:30 AM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

       9:00 AM   -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

     10:10 AM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal  

       3:30 PM  -   CSBC Handbells rehearse 

6. Wednesday, October 10  -                                                                   

       5:15 PM  -  Brass Ensemble rehearsal 

  7:15 PM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

        8:45 PM  -  WorshipTeam rehearsal         

7.  Sunday, October 14  -                                          

      8:30 AM  - WorshipTeam rehearsal 

       10:10 AM  -  Adult Choir rehearsal 

         3:30 PM   -  CSBC Handbells rehearse 

8.  Wednesday, October 17  -   

      5:15 PM  -  Orchestra rehearsal 

    7:15 PM  -  Passion Play/Adult Choir rehearsals 

          8:45 PM  -  PraiseTeam rehearsal 

 
PLASTIC GROCERY BAGS ARE STILL NEEDED BY OUR  

FOOD PANTRY.  PLEASE DROP THESE OFF 
 AT THE CHURCH OFFICE OR SUNDAY SCHOOL OFFICE. 



WELCOME DESK/GREETER SCHEDULE 
2018 

 

DATE 9:00-9:15  
GREETERS 

10:00-10:20 
WELCOME DESK 

10:00-10:20 
GREETERS 

11:30-11:40 
WELCOME DESK 

FOOD PANTRY MONTHLY INFORMATION 
Month of August 2018 

  

Total number of families served this month:                                    118  
Total number of people in households served:                                 232 
Total number of families that received USDA products:                                 92   
Total number of people in the families that received USDA products:        171   
Total number of seniors (60+) served at your pantry:                                     59 

     Your tithes, offerings, and donations to College Street Baptist can now be made online. Tithing 
and donating have never been easier. It's quick, easy and secure and you can use debit or credit or check cards, 
or checking account. Just go to our website at www.collegestreetbaptist.org for further information and     
instructions. 
     Online giving is not replacing any of the traditional ways we already give, but is an additional option to 
those who prefer to make their donations by computer, cell phone or other mobile devices. College Street is    
using a church donation system provided by the Easy Tithe corporation. EasyTithe is church specific and is      
currently used by hundreds of churches across the nation. 
     You can make a regularly scheduled contribution or you can specify recurring donations. You can specify 
whether the contribution should go to the general budget or to designated categories. A credit card (MasterCard, 
Visa, or Discover) or a debit card can be used as well as a regular checking account. The process is secure and 
confidential and you will have continual access to your giving records.  

It's easy to tithe and give  
your offerings online! 

Sep-23 Greg Tichenor & David Thomas Ginny Baltzer Steve & Vicky Head Carolyn Nix 

Sep-30 Paul & Karen Fidler Martha Dyar Jerry & Donna Lee Blease Harper 

 
THE “SON” FLOWER CLOTHES CLOSET  

INFORMATION 
 

CLOTHES ARE AVAILABLE FOR NEEDY FAMILIES 
AT 301 SOUTH LAUREL STREET, WALHALLA, SC  29691 

 
For more information, contact Mildred Byars 

  OPEN ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY    
  9:30 AM UNTIL 2:00 PM  

 
TOTALS SERVED IN AUGUST 2018     

                                  224 Families   
                                       95 Individuals  

Oct-07 Gladys Thrift & Paula Kirkland Mary Wright Elaine Hiler & David Thomas Mary Wright 

Oct-14 Peggy McCall & Misty Stephens Allan Addis Martha Dyar & Barbara Pearson Tim Merrell 

 Oct 21 Mike & Susan Thrift Ginny Baltzer Jerry & Donna Lee Rhonda Barker 

Oct-28 Elaine Hiler & Diane Jackson Jamia Oakley Tim Merrell & Missy Gibson Linda Quarles 

Nov-04 Shannon Elliott & Donna  
Thompson 

Blease Harper Mike & Joyce Wright Laura Addis 

Nov-11 Jerry & Donna Lee Allan Addis Harold & Brenda Gibson Debbie Rukat 

Nov 18 Jayne Watson & Linda Quarles Ginny Baltzer Walt & Tena Wright Mary Wright 

Nov-25 Susan Jones & Don Bickers Martha Dyar Harrison Elliott & Martha Dyar Linda Quarles 



Golden Fellowship News…. 
 

The Amish Trip: 37 travelers will head north to enjoy fellowship along the way to the Bible Museum, the Her-
shey Chocolate Factory, Amish villages, shops and food. 

 
The October day trip will divert from our usual trip to the Farmers Market and the Moose Café’. This year we 

are doing something a little different. We are heading to Hiawassee, Georgia on Thursday, October 18th to 
attend part of the Georgia Mountain Festival. Bus leaves at 9:00 am and will return around 5:00 pm. Sign 
up on the board in the educational building. 

 
The November trip is a breakfast adventure to Dienner’s Restaurant in Seneca. The bus leaves at 8:00 am. 

Sign up on the board in the educational building. 
 

The December trip is our second annual trip to the Billy Graham Cove where we will enjoy a morning of 
Christmas music and entertainment, followed by the wonderful buffet luncheon. Tickets to ride the bus are 
$44.  There are only a few tickets remaining, so sign up on the board in the educational building. 

OCTOBER GOLDEN FELLOWSHIP CLUB MEETING 
 

The Golden Fellowship Club meeting will be our annual “White Elephant Sale” to be held on 
Thursday, October 4, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center Dining Room.  Bring a 

wrapped  (or place in a gift bag) an item that others may bid on.  It is always a lot of fun as  
you do not know what you’re biding on until you have purchased it!! Everyone is invited!  

Bring a covered dish to share with the club-provided fried chicken.   
We look forward to seeing you there.   

THANK YOU NOTES 

Dear College Street Baptist Church, 
 
  Your gift to Rivermont Presbyterian Church in memory of Lou (Williams) Burdeshaw is acknowledged with grateful appreciation.  
The family is being notified of your gift. 
 

Rivermont Presbyterian Church 
3319 Hixson Pike, Chattanooga, TN  39415 

 
*************** 

 
Dear Church Family, 
 
   Thank you for the calls, visits, cards and prayers during my recent surgery and recovery.  I do love and appreciate my       
wonderful church family. 
 

In Christ, 
Lillian McKinney 

 
***************** 

Dear College Street Baptist Church, 
 
   “During a time like this, we realize how much our friends and relative really mean to us…..Your expression of sympathy will 
always be remembered.” 
   Thank you so much for the donation you made to the Animal Rescue Fund in memory of Martha.  We were very touched by 
your thoughtfulness. 
 

The Leland Pettit Family 
 

******************* 
Dear College Street Baptist Church, 
 
   We “Paws” To Say Thank You! Thank you for thinking of us.  We truly appreciate your kindness. ARF memorial donation in  
honor and memory of Mrs. Martha Pettit. 
 

Fox Nest Veterinary Hospital 
10445 Clemson Boulevard 

Seneca, SC  29678 



CSBC TELEPHONE/VOICE ANSWERING INFORMATION 
      Should you call the CSBC office and reach the voice mail service, remember to leave the person you are calling a  
message.  To do so, you may dial the extension number of that person as soon as the answering system begins.  Just     
interrupt and dial in one of the following extensions and leave your message.  We will be happy to return your call as soon 
as possible.   
   Thanks. 

 
                         Ruth C. Smith         101 
                         Linda Waters         103        
                         Lauren Beddingfield         104 
                         Ken Reid            105 
                         Ray Conway          106 
                                              Brandon Howard              107 

PRISONER PACKET INFO 
Collection for Prisoner Packets  

Please contribute donation of $10.00 by October 28, 2018.  For further information,  
contact Debbie Rukat . 

WOMEN’S WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 
Tuesday, November 6, 2018   -   11:00 a.m.—7:00 p.m. 

Manned tables will be set up for prayer needs world wide.  There will also be an area for 
prayer time.  You may come by any time alone or with a group.  You may stay as long as you 
would like.  Refreshments will be served.  This event will be held at the Beaverdam Baptist 

Association Building in Seneca, SC. 

SAMARITAN’S PURSE INFORMATION 
 

    We will be delivering the  Samaritan’s Purse shoeboxes on November 18, 2018.  Please 
bring your boxes to church by November 11, 2018.  Shoeboxes are available along with how 
to pack the box and prayer card at the bottom of packing instructions and items not to be 
included in boxes.  For more suggestions, go to samaritanspurse.org.  Remember the $9.00 
contribution; this is an increase.    
    If you are doing your own box, place donated items to be packed by October 28, 2018.  
This can include small toys, soap in containers, toothbrush (no toothpaste), combs, brushes, 
handkerchiefs, socks, Kleenex (small packs), school supplies (remember:  paper, pads, 
books, etc. have to fit in the box). 
    Boxes are a little improved but everything needs to fit so box closes, no bulging.  Two 
rubber bands around box is good.  No strings or ties or decorations on the box. 
    Remember the $9.00 donation in envelope on packing information.  This goes inside  the 
box; do not tape to outside.  These are doing major traveling, money on outside, not good! 
You may also choose to pay online if preferred. 

WELCOME! NEW MEMBERS TO CSBC 
    We are so happy to welcome into our fellowship Paul & Janie Downing, 134 Dusty Lane who 
joined our church on August 26, 2018.  Scott Wooten will serve as their   deacon during the coming 
year. 
    Also joining our church family is James Tallie Pafford who joined our church on September 2, 
2018.  Donovan Pope will serve as his deacon during the  coming year. 
     
Please remember to welcome each one of these new members with your warm hugs and daily prayer 
for them as they grow in Christ with us. 



Ken’s Korner From Ken … 
 

I begin with “I can’t believe it’s almost October”. “Fall        
Celebration”, “Thanksgiving” and “Christmas” activities are just around the   
corner. Ho, Ho, Ho! 
 

As the seasons turn from summer to fall, changes are in the air. The new 5th year 
emphasis of MARK has led the way as all our programs have now resumed. 
Thanks to all those who volunteer in a variety of ways to reach, teach, win and   
develop our children and youth into “Kingdom Disciples” at CSBC. 
 

Congratulations to the following new Deacon Leadership for 2018-19. Blease 
Harper – Chairman, Bob Barker – Vice Chairman, and Donovan Pope –          
Secretary. The Ad-hoc Personnel Committee consists of Blease Harper 
(chairman), Allan Addis (immediate past chairman), Tim Merrell and Paul 
Tichenor. 
 

The Nominating Committee Report will be available this Sunday for everyone to 
receive. We will vote to approve this report in two weeks. Budget planning for 
2019 has already begun. 
 

The Church Council meets this Sunday for a very important Fall Kickoff plan-
ning meeting which includes things like the October Fest booth, the Fall Celebra-
tion, Youth and Children Ministry initiatives, etc.  If you wonder who attends the 
Church Council, all church-wide leadership and anyone interested in knowing 
what we do and helping get it done.  
 

Handbells have resumed on Sunday afternoon and the first Passion Play 2019    
rehearsal was held on last Wednesday.  
 

Join me on Sunday evenings at 5:00 for an adult study and discussion of 
“Kingdom Discipleship” through a video session led by Tony Evans. 
 

It’s a great time to be part of what the Lord is doing at CSBC.  Keep all this and 
our church in your daily prayers. 
 

-  Ken Reid, Pastor 



 Student Ministries 
-  Lauren Beddingfield,  Student Ministry Director  

Hello CSBC! 
 

I’m happy to report that all of our youth and children’s fall events have kicked off! MARK Club 
resumed on September 9

th
 and we have had over 30 children each week! We are so thankful for the 

support of our church and awesome volunteers! Be sure to look in the newsletter for upcoming events 
for our children and youth!  

Thank you to all who have selected children and youth to pray for this school year! I know they 
appreciate your prayers and any encouragement you send their way. I know for a fact that the kids 
love to get mail! If you would like any additional contact information for your students, please let me 
know.  

Our upcoming community events are our annual Fall Celebration on SATURDAY October 27 
from 2-4:30! We are looking forward to celebrating that night with our families from around our       
community. Look for trunk sign-ups and other ways to get involved soon. 

On a personal note, our youth would love to get to know their church family.  We would love to 
get people plugged in with our youth that want to mentor them and love them.  Please see me or our 
youth leadership if you are interested in getting to know some of our awesome students! 

It is such a privilege to love, serve, and represent our awesome children and  students. We 
have so many special young people in our church. What makes me so proud is that we have students 
that love to come to church. We have students that are both spiritually mature and immature. We have 
students that may not have a relationship with Jesus yet.  But they love to come to church because 
they know that they are loved and safe here.  I have had children tell me that they wish they could 
come to MARK Club every day.  In a world that is full of so many choices and brokenness and where, 
to many, going to church seems irrelevant, it makes me so glad to know that the Church is still a     
beacon of hope.  As long as that beacon shines, God will guide people to us who need to be shown 
the love of Jesus. I hope that the Light  always shines here at College Street as a safe harbor for all 
people.  
 
Because of Him,  
 
 
Lauren 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2018 VENDOR AND YARD SALE 
 

Join us for a Vendor and Yard Sale on Saturday, November 10, 2018 from 
7:00 A.M.—1:00 P.M.  There will also be a pancake breakfast. All      
proceeds can be kept or donated to our Youth for their youth room      

renovation project.  Contact Jennifer Thompson or   Lauren Beddingfield at 
for further information. 



College Street’s Assistive Hearing System 
Now Available at the Welcome Desk 

 

    Our system will provide help for those with or without hearing aids. Although newer 
hearing aids are significantly improved, they cannot completely restore normal hearing. 
This is especially true in a reverberant sanctuary where clearly understanding all the vari-
ous voices during church services may be difficult. 
    At the sound board, an FM transmitter broadcasts a radio signal containing all audio 
received by the sanctuary’s microphones. At the welcome desk we have small FM receivers 
available for check-out. Also, there are earphones, headphones, and inductive T-coil loops 
– any of which can work with these receivers. These provide improved speech understand-
ing because the listener receives a clear signal with no background noise. The sound fre-
quencies are filtered and any “outlying” high/low-volumes are compressed to provide espe-
cially “crisp” voice quality. The system covers the entire sanctuary (and more), provides 
hands-free listening while moving around, and is hearing-aid compatible. 
    For those not wearing hearing aids, you will probably prefer to use your own ear-
buds. The welcome desk has available headphones and “single-side” earphones – and we 
can also give you an inexpensive set of earbuds to keep – but we recommend you pur-
chase a higher quality, personal, earbud set at a local or online store. 
 

 
 

    For those with hearing aids, the T-coil (telecoil or T-loop) is recommended – assum-
ing your hearing aid works with these inductive loops. (Those hearing aids for more severe 
hearing loss will probably have the T-coil. The tiniest in-ear hearing aids may not, or the T-
coil setting may not have been programed or activated. Check with your audiologist.) If your 
hearing aid does not work with the T-coil, you can use an over-the-ear single-side-
earphone, or you can use a headphone set. 

    

 
  


